Berks-Lehigh Valley College

Faculty Senate Council

Friday, February 25, 2005  1:00-2:30 pm

Minutes
Attendees:  R. Egolf, S. Snyder, R. Zambanini (Officers); A. Romberger (Parliamentarian & Univ. Senator); R. Daly, P. Esqueda, K. Fifer, M. Kline, M. Mart, C. McCluskey, L. Paff, H. Patterson, M. Ramsey, D. Sanford, S. Zervanos (Senate Council); C. Lovitt (Administration); C. Balliett (Assistant to the Secretary)

1. Call to Order
2. Approval of Past Minutes – Approval of minutes from the January 28, 2005 meeting of the Senate Council – The minutes were approved unanimously.
3. Reports of Officers and University Senators 

A. Chair (Roger Egolf) 
· Discussion and a vote to accept the proposed revisions on the questions on the student comment sheet will take place under Forensic Business.  
· Comments were called for on the proposed automatic prerequisite checking system.  There were no comments.
B. Vice Chair (Steve Snyder) – No Report
C. Secretary (Bob Zambanini) 
· A motion will be forthcoming to standardize the format of motions submitted to Council for approval at the next meeting in March.
D.
University Senators – Andy Romberger
· The last meeting of the University Senate took place on February 1, and the next one will take place on March 15.
· President Spanier made the following comments: 1.) No classes will be held on the Martin Luther King holiday in 2006. 2.) University Planning is looking at the academic calendar.  Changes would be made to the spring semester rather than to the fall. 3.) Enrollment and tuition issues are being examined.  It is likely that pay raises will not be as large as they had been in previous years, to help hold the line on tuition increases. 4.)There will be a redefining of the mission of some of the campuses and Continuing Education.  President Spanier will address the next University Senate meeting in March and give more information at that time.
4. Comments by Administrators – Carl Lovitt
· The Senate should be aware of an initiative to look into requiring all first year students to do a common reading.  Many institutions around the country follow this procedure.  In such a scenario, incoming students would at least be asked to do the reading over the summer, and then attend a presentation by the author of the chosen book during the fall semester.
· The book “One World: The Ethic of Globalization” by Peter Singer has been chosen and distributed to a faculty group (from each divisional group at each campus) for their feedback.  The group will meet on March 17 to make decisions as to whether or not to use the book and to proceed with the initiative.  If the idea of a common reading is not approved, a proposal that issues of ethics and globalization be used as a theme to connect orientation, first year seminars, curriculum and co-curriculum will be made.
5.
Reports of Committees 

· Strategic Planning and Budget  (Michelle Kline)
· The Committee was charged by the Senate to examine the budgetary matters of the College.  It was to look at the funding, expenditures, and overall expenses of each campus.  Over the past four months, committee Chair Michelle Kline has met with Drs. Speece and Williams, and has examined financial records without opposition.  However, this has been a complicated undertaking which makes it almost impossible to “nail down” numbers.  Numbers and data are constantly changing.  Data changes from semester to semester.  At this point, although the Committee has not met, they have been notified as to the proceedings.  A meeting will take place in March.
· The Executive Committee asked the Committee to focus on the Corporate Learning Center to see where the funding is derived, how the center is  generating revenues, what expenditures exist and to determine the plans to repay initial funding which came from Berks Campus.
· Discussion followed, in which several members felt that the charge should be renewed, and that the information be presented in a less overwhelming way.
· It was suggested that the Committee try to give Senate a look at a picture of how the overall financial situation could be changed. 

· Executive  Committee- Results of the Senate Elections (Michele Ramsey) 
· Bob Zambanini was elected to a four year term and Michelle Kline was elected to complete the two and a half year term left vacant by the death of Candace Spigelman.
· Results of the election will be reported in a letter to University Park by Dr. Speece.
· Academic Affairs (Karr McCluskey)
· The Committee has approved English 480; Terry Baker has been notified.
6. Unfinished Business – Approval of minor changes to the final draft of the P&T Guidelines (Steve Snyder)
· Dr. Lovitt asked the FAC to look over the changes to the guidelines.  Since the changes came from the Vice Provost’s office, the changes were really mandates and not just suggestions.
· A motion to accept the guidelines was put to a vote.  The motion was approved unanimously.

· The Faculty Affairs Committee has been charged with finding out whether or not BKLV is in violation with HR-23.  This section refers to faculty with tenure homes in other University Park Colleges.
· A question was posed as to whether or not the changes to the Strategic Planning document were made.  Lisa Shibley should be contacted regarding this matter.
7. New Legislative Business – None
8. Forensic Business – Comments and discussion on the proposal revisions to the questions on the student comment sheet.
· Only eight faculty members responded to the email requesting comments.  Those comments are included in today’s meeting packets.
· The comment sheet questions are not mandatory.  Faculty members may develop their own sheet.  The proposed sheet would serve as the default sheet.
· Dr. Lovitt explained that most comment sheets ask three questions: “What did you like most?”; “What did you like least?”; and “What should be done to improve the course?”. Typically, these do not give constructive suggestions to improving the course.  The purpose of the sheets is to elicit information to help make faculty members improve their effectiveness in the classroom.  After looking at other research sources, the proposed questions resulted.
· After much discussion, an amendment to revise the questions was proposed and agreed upon.  The revised questions are as follows. (The original questions in # 1 were separated and listed as question #2.)

· A suggestion was made that faculty could submit their comment sheets for the purpose of aiding other faculty members in creating their own sheets.
· After some discussion, a vote to accept the proposed comment sheet was called.  The motion was accepted with one vote in opposition.

Revised Proposed Student Comment Sheet ( from Carl Lovitt )  

The AAC recommends the following questions for the college's standard student comment sheet:

	1. How motivated were you to learn the material in this course?   

2. What aspects of the course (e.g. class discussions, textbook, lab, assignments, instructor, interactions with other students) contributed positively to your learning?   What aspects of the course negatively impacted on your motivation to learn? 

3. List the two or three most important things you learned in this course.

4. If you were asked how the instructor could help you learn more successfully in this course, what would you recommend? 

5. How hard did you work n this class compared with other classes and why?   On average, how many hours per week did you work in this course outside of class? 


9. Announcements

10. Adjournment







